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   ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’.  

21st March 2025 - Our “Value for life” is “Forgiveness.                   
Forgive and you will be forgiven". Luke 6:37 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
          
 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear all, 

Our Year 6 children have been away this week at Llanrug in Wales, learning about team work and 

challenging themselves with an array of activities, canoeing, climbing, traversing to name but a 

few. Children will have made their own lunches and cups of tea and own beds! All part of growing 

and becoming more resilient truly what we want for all our children. 

This week has also seen a range of assessments take place so that we may identify how to support 

children’s learning even more. One child was heard to say as long as they keep earning stickers, 

they are happy - so I have bought some more😊 

Thank you all for supporting school today both with chocolate                                                            

for Easter Bingo and Red Nose Day every contribution no matter                                                                     

how big or small is appreciated. Next week we are also supporting                                                         

our Trust Charity New Hope Orphanage in Uganda and hope you                                                      

can join us in working with all our Trust schools to help. 

Mrs Mowbray 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

    We are a church  

school… 

how when we have  

hurt feelings these words can  

make a huge difference. 
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Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

EYFS: Nursery water! 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 2: PHSE 

  

 

 

 

 

Class 3: Volcanoes  

 

 

 

 

Class 4: Residential 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

           
 

 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Glazebury Governors 
 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mr S Sharma 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey, Dave Clifton 
 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  
Do you think you might like to be a Governor …let us know. 
 

 

 

 

    

Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus …  

 

From our DFE LDST Attendance hub: 

Supporting other schools in our areas 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury’s History from Logbooks - We are in possession of our school logbooks that 

date back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

1905- May 22nd – A very cold morning below 50 degrees so had to light fires in baby’s 

room.                                                                                                                                                     

1905-June 9th -Spoke to children about trespassing in corn and meadow grass having had 

complaints from neighbouring farmers. 

1905-July 27th-Drill not taken place today on account of hot and oppressive weather.   

The lesson will take place tomorrow instead. 

1905-August 25th- Closed for weeks holiday 
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Consent Form and Parent Survey  

If you haven’t already done so, please complete your updated consent form and return it to school 

so our records about your child at school are up to date. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

Warrington Borough Council School Meals 

 
We appreciate most families pay on time or in advance for school meals, however on the odd occasion 

ParentPay accounts can go into arrears. I know you work with us to ensure this doesn’t happen Warrington 

Borough Council have asked that we share with all our families that on Monday 31/3/25 it is their financial 

year end and ask that no-one is in arrears for school meals as at the close of the school day or the 

outstanding balance appears as a debt to the school. Thanks in advance for ensuring your accounts are up 

to date. 

 

Chat Café – Wednesday 2nd April  

 

Chat Café is taking place at school from 9am to 11am on Wednesday 2nd April. Our children are doing 

their PAN performance especially for all to enjoy. Come along and have a chat with friends, over a 

tea/coffee and cake. 

  

 

 

Please remember we are a nut free 

school, we have children in school 

with nut allergies, therefore please 

ensure your child’s snack and packed 

lunch do not contain any nuts and 

check ingredients if you are not sure. 

Please DO NOT SEND ANY 

CHOCOLATE SPREAD products on 

sandwiches as some do contain nuts. 

 

Staff Vacancy – Nursery Lead  

We have a vacancy in our wonderful EYFS area at school to 

join our amazing team of staff and even more amazing 

children. If you would like further details or know anyone 

who might be interested, please let them know and share our 

details. Full information can be found on our school website, 

WBC Job Vacancies section and LDST vacancies or speak to 

Mrs Holcroft in the school office. 

 



 
 

 

          
 
 
 
 
 

           
  

Many of our children take part in a whole wide range of activities outside school. 
Football, music, dancing, gymnastics, rugby, karate to name but a few. We would like to hear about their 
achievements, share with our Glazebury family via our weekly newsletter. So, we can all be aware and proud 
of our children’s achievements.  Please can you speak to or email the school office 
Glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk with their achievements and we can include them in our newsletter. 

Easter Bingo. 

Our fantastic Easter Bingo Event is back 

next Thursday 27th March, food is being 

served (pre order hotpot on ParentPay) at 

5pm and eyes down at 5:30pm for the first 

game. Please order your food before 

Wednesday 26th March 9am so we know 

how many to cater for. 

            

 

      
Warrington Guardian 

Special Mother’s Day edition 

All children from reception to year 6, have written a 

short Mother’s Day message which will be 

published in the Warrington Guardian special 

edition on Thursday 27th March. Please buy your 

copy from your local newsagents to see your 

message. 
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Parent Survey 

Your views are important to us. 

If you haven’t already done so, please can you complete the Parent/Carer Survey.  Access the survey 

via the following link or scanning the QR code. This link will be live until Monday 31st March. 

Glazebury CE Primary School (Parent/Carer Survey 2024-2025) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you to all our parent/carers/grandparents and 

friends who shopped at Asda during the promotion. 

We have received an amazing £196.66 from Asda 

which has now been transferred into our school PTA 

account. This money will be used towards items for 

the benefit of all our children. Well done and thank 

you.  

 

 

Facebook and Instagram  

We are launching new Facebook and 

Instagram school social media. Watch this 

space! Once we have updated all our consents 

we will inform you of the launch date. 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=U9gdjHaqak6KIGKwmO0Z-IGcKVMxveJPn7MFfZTyx21UNklGOEJGQ0o0UjNIUkc5U1pYMjA3SEIxNSQlQCNjPTEu


  
 
 

 

 

 

               
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

20th March - Sebastian 
 

 

 

 

 

 

       

School Lunchtime Award 

Class 2 – for being helpful and early this week. 

 

 

 

 
 

Golden Tickets  

 

  Nursery – Nursery have been working hard this week and have all received a golden ticket. 

   Reception – Everyone in reception has a golden ticket this week, well done. 

  Class 2-1 - We are so proud of your work during assessment week everyone has a golden ticket. 

   Class 2-2 - Everyone has a golden well done. 

   Class 3 – All our class 3 children this week for being so helpful hardworking and making me laugh 

this week. 

   Year 5 – Year 5 have worked really hard this week and all have a golden ticket. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

     
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

       Growing at the heart of God’s community 
 

Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teacher Award  
 

 
 

Victor 

for having a great week in nursery. 

 

Ava 

for fabulous sharing and sorting. 

 

Henry 

for kindness and friendship on the playground 

 

Fynn 

for moving and grooving in Celebration 

Worship. 

 

Sienna 

for being such a big help and showing 

kindness and caring to Mrs Goman all week. 

 

Jessica 

for always being a ray of sunshine and her 

lovely smile every day. 

 

Gemima 

for being a fantastic assistant for Mrs Carroll 

during Celebration Worship. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Personal Development Award 

 

Anna 

for being so wonderful this week in nursery. She 

has settled in beautifully.  

 

George 

for being a master chef and master 

mathematician. 

 

James 

for always coming into school with a smile on 

his face and for always showing a positive 

attitude to learning. 

 

Genevieve 

for a fantastic week and coming into school with 

a smile and a positive attitude. 

 

William 

for working so hard during assessment week and 

for looking after our class reading corner so well. 

 

Deion 

for his increased focus, being so considerate and 

helping Mrs Goman. 

 

Lewis 

for excellent attitude and dedication in all work 

and assessments this week. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95.7%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 17th March 2025. 

Attendance in our classes 

Miss Carroll - Reception attendance 97.3% 

Miss Foster - Year 1 attendance 91.1% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 97.3% 

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 95.6% 

Mr Sharma - Year 5 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mr Sharma - Year 6 attendance 100% Well done! 

Is my child too ill for school? 
It can be tricky deciding whether to keep your child off school or nursery when they are unwell. 
There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries, these say when children should be kept 
off school and when they shouldn't.  https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school 
If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone school or nursery           
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